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WRAPS Presidents Message—by Dave Goldberg 
Dear WRAPS members, 

     We in the recreation field are trying to reinvent       
ourselves, departments and programs and in the process 
save our jobs.  This summer certainly proved to test our 
skills and ability to adapt. During the onset of this      
pandemic, WRAPS held a series of zoom meeting, every 
Tuesday at 2:00pm to discuss different topics and the   
executive board took one topic each and present as short 
5 – 10 synopsis, and then it became a sharing of            
information which lasted about 1 hour.   It was well attended by the            
membership, showing between 50 & 60 participants.   

     We have had to cancel a lot of our annual programs such as our Awards and 
Scholarship, our end of summer BBQ and our holiday  party along with the 
Past Presidents luncheon.  All our meetings to this point have been held on 
Zoom and may be for the near future.  How I long for in person meetings! 

     We are pushing forward the best we can, trying to reinvent the wheel and 
come up with some new and some old ways to recreate and we are always    
happy to share with our brothers and sisters within WRAPS these ideas.  Most, 
if not all of the zoom sessions that we have done are posted on our website and 
a lot of our vendors have made available to our residents online programs to  
entertain them, some free, some at a cost. 

    I hope all of our WRAPS members stay healthy and focused on our mission 
of providing solid recreation opportunities for our residents but also, make time 
for ourselves. 

Stay safe, healthy and sane and have a happy holiday season! 

David  



Community Spotlight– Bedford Recreation By Kim O’Brien 

Happy 50th Anniversary to the Town of Bedford Recreation and Parks Department  
 

The Bedford Oak is a symbol of the Town of Bedford, it represents the towns’ strength, beau-

ty, and heritage.  It is located on the first three square miles purchased in 1680 that became 

the new settlement of Bedford in 1682.  Over the years Bedford grew to encompass the Ham-

lets of Katonah and Bedford Station/Hills, to what our town is today.  The Town of Bedford 

is now 39.3 square miles, has 18,133 residents (2010 Census) and has a thriving Recreation 

and Parks Department.  The Recreation and Parks team oversees three active hamlet parks, 

multiple passive/trail land, a dog park, multiple community buildings, historical properties 

and town cemeteries.   
 

Our three hamlet parks started after World War II, when Bedford residents in all three ham-

lets realized the importance of creating a park for its citizens.  Through land purchased and 

donations the parks were created, owned and managed by resident organizations. Each park 

offered different programing and amenities for their citizens.  In 1965 the Bedford Hills Me-

morial Park Counsel realized its financial limitation and reached out to the town to take over 

the property which formed the first park district in town.  The town developed the park to 

what it is today and with the town’s ownership of the park it led to the creation of the Recrea-

tion and Parks Department in 1970.   In 1974 the Katonah Memorial Park Association sold 

the Katonah Park to the Town of Bedford for $1.00.  The KMPA still has an active interest in 

the park and raises funds to carry out projects in cooperation with the town.  At the time of 

this publication we do not have exact dates or timeline for the Bedford Village Memori-

al Park.    
 

All the parks have their unique  characteristics, 

but they also share many of the same amenities 

such as summer pools, playgrounds, tennis 

courts,      basketball courts, and sports fields.    

Bedford Hills Memorial Park has a lake for 

fishing as well as lights on the basketball 

courts and soccer field allowing for night time 

play.  Katonah Memorial Park has walking 

trails, paddle tennis courts and a beautiful   

shelter with a   fireplace that was once used 

when there had been a ski tow and can now be    

rented.  Bedford Village also has paddle tennis 

courts and has our newest built playground that 

attracts users from all over Northern  

Westchester and Connecticut.   

 

 

Playground in Bedford Village 



The parks in Bedford are used for department programing, by town residents and local sports 

organizations.  During the summer you will see our day campers taking advantage of the great 

outdoor space in the parks and enjoying our pool facilities, as well as many residents.  We 

work with the Saw Mill Club in Mt. Kisco to offer tennis and paddle tennis classes, and we 

host many local sports groups that use our fields thought out 

the year.   

 

In addition to our parks, we oversee the rental and use of the 

Bedford Hills Train Station and the Bedford Hills Community 

House.  The Train Station is leased from the MTA and pro-

gramed trough the Recreation and Parks Department.   The 

Community House is owned and operated by the Town of 

Bedford.      

   

The newest project for the Recreation and Parks Department is 

the renovation of the Bedford Hills Community House.  The 

house was built in 1919 and opened in 1920 in honor of our 

heroes that served in World War I.   It served as a meeting 

place and social gathering location for years.  This building 

was overseen by a community group that in 2001 gifted it to 

the Town.  The Building Department maintains the building while the Recreation and Parks 

Department schedules the use of the building for department sponsored programs and events, 

along with various meetings for different community organizations. The building has five dif-

ferent rooms of varying sizes to meet different needs and is available to rent for meetings, 

functions or parties.  

 

The renovation will take months with 

the anticipation opening of the summer 

of 2021.  The building will be made 

more ADA compliant and brought up to 

modern standards.  We are looking for-

ward to seeing our 100 year old building 

receive a facelift.   

 

The Department is also undertaking a 

fun new project with adding walking 

trails in Bedford.   There are multiple 

locations that will be blazed for outdoor hiking enjoyment for the families.  Stay tuned as loca-

tions and timelines are being set.   

Community Spotlight Continued- 

Bedford Hills Park Pool 

Inside Bedford Hills Community House 



Community Spotlight Continued- 

One of the different things about Bedford is that the Recreation and Parks Department main-

tain and preserves active and historical cemeteries with the help of civic committees. There are 

7 cemeteries in Bedford we maintain and two are active cemeteries.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2020 has been like no other and although Bedford did open all 

three of their pools and were able to run two limited day camp 

program this summer, we are yearning for the time we can 

bring our seniors back together for big luncheons and fun 

gatherings, run our food truck festival, egg hunts, tree lighting 

and more.  We want to bring our community back together 

again.   So as we look at what we have and what we offer, we 

remember the importance we serve to our communities.  

Stay strong, fight the good fight, we will be back up stronger 

than ever.  Get out and recreate at a 6 foot distance. 

 

Best, 

 

The Bedford Recreation and Parks Team  

Snow Shelter of Memorial Park 

Katonah Memorial Pool 

Bedford Hills Memorial Park 

Stay up to date on current and past WRAPS 

Zoom Meetings! Lots of information has been 

shared and those videos can be found on         

Facebook or at www.wrapsny.org!  

Zoom Is The Place To Be!  



Yes, the tradition of Downstate continues online! 

Please join us for 5 full weeks of sessions, each week hosted by one of  

Downstate's Affiliate organizations Westchester Recreation and Parks Society 
(WRAPS), Hudson Valley Leisure Services Association (HVLSA), New York 

State Therapeutic Recreation Association (NYSTRA), Metropolitan Recreation 
and Park Association (METRO), and the New York State Recreation and Park 

Society (NYSRPS). 

While the in-person one day gathering will not be celebrated, this year's multi-week 

conference will offer incredible professional development opportunities (CEUS),      
networking opportunities and camaraderie. 
 

Good news! Because our program is spread over 5 weeks, a total of 14 sessions will be 
offered. That is a total combination of 1.4 CEUs should you attend all courses. A varied 

schedule of daytime sessions and evening hours will be planned to accommodate ther-
apeutic professionals. 

Enjoy programs for a variety of educational tracks ! 

Synthetic Turf Systems: Infill choices, Design, and Common Pitfalls 

Change Your Mindset, Change Your Day! 

PIP- Pride in Parks Simple and Effective Management Tool for Keeping Staff and Facilities top 

Notch! 

Everybody Plays: A Best Practice Guide to Multi-generational Design 

& More! 
 

For More information and to register please go to: 
 

https://events.rdmobile.com/Events/Details/13744 



Since the end of March, The New Rochelle Office for the Aging has been serving our Seniors 

through home delivered meals from our Nutrition Program, exercise classes broadcasted on 

NRTV our local cable TV channel, and information, referral, counseling, case assistance, and 

wellness checks over the phone. 

In September, we started welcoming back our seniors to the Hugh A. Doyle Senior Center 

with exercise classes held outside in our back yard.  We have 

had to cut down our class size from 30 – 40 participants to 

only 20.  We are doing only the seated classes so that we can 

control social distancing.  Everyone is required to make an  

appointment and wear a mask.  Grab ‘n Go cold lunches are 

available from the Nutrition Program.  Our in-door programs 

are limited to Bingo with disposable cards, plexiglass barriers, 

and limited participation, and Videos shown on our big screen TV to only 6 people.            

Temperature checks and Participant Health Check Lists have become standard. 

On October 7, we decided to celebrate our success with an 

Oktoberfest.  Thank God the weather has been beautiful as 

we had it outside in our back yard.  We started with an        

Exercise Class and then served our first hot lunch since the 

pandemic began.  Again participation was limited to 30     

people, masks were re-

quired and we limited the event to 2 hours.  George Lati-

mer, our County Executive, stopped by—it almost seemed 

normal. 

Now, as November is upon us, we are planning on     

bringing classes in-doors due to weather constraints.  This 

will require us to limit participation even more; but we 

will be bringing back our dance classes which will enable us to accommodate more people.  

We will also start serving hot meals twice a week with a limit of 3 people per table with    

plexiglass dividers. Grab ‘n Go’s will continue to be available. 

All of this is an experiment.  The situation can change at any time so we must be flexible. 

New Rochelle Office for Aging -  
Sarah J. Furlong Rec Supervisor 



Sometimes it takes pandemic causing cancelations to 

make room for something special to emerge. Year 

after year, participants look forward to the fall youth 

football season. Over the summer months, calls 

started coming in to our office inquiring of the status 

of the youth flag football program. As safety         

concerns grew, we decided to switch 

gears. Knowing that feasible      

guidelines had been successfully 

used for sports like baseball and 

softball, the idea for kickball started 

to brew. We released information to 

the community unsure if we would 

gain enough interest to sustain a 

program. Within a week, the        

program was at the set capacity with a waiting list. We expanded the  

program to accommodate all those interested, 

which lead to eight teams of excited kids ready to 

take the diamond. Six 

weeks later, a program 

that was not on our       

radar pre-covid, proved 

to be one of our most 

well received activities. 

Although we look forward to a time when flag 

football can safety return, we are happy to 

welcome kickball to the Irvington Recreation offerings for years to come. 

Kickball is here to stay!  

SWITCHING GEARS - Angela Thornton, Irvington Rec 



FAMOUS WRAPS PROFESSIONALS IN THE NEWS! 



 
Happy Retirement Donna Esperito! 

After 34 years with the Town of New Castle Recreation and Parks 
Department Donna Esperito is retiring.  After beginning in the 

Therapeutic Recreation field, Donna joined the New Castle     
Recreation & Parks Department as a Recreation Supervisor and 

later promoted to Recreation Supervisor 2. 
 

Donna was an integral part of both the Department and the 
Community.  Donna not only ran a variety of special events        
including the 10k/5k road race, Ragamuffin Parade and the   

Summer Concert series, but was also responsible for overseeing 
the Community Center and most recently Senior Programming. 

Outside of her work related responsibilities, Donna also devoted 
much of her time to the betterment of the Recreation Profession 
as a member of the WRAPS Award and Scholarship Committee, 

on multiple NYSRPS Annual Conference Committees and of 
course as a teacher at Lehman College. 

 
Donna will certainly be missed and we wish her the best in       

Retirement! 



Congratulations and Best Wishes to Maria Gallagher who 
will retiring in January marking the end of an era in the 

Recreation field.  Maria has not only been with the Town 
of Mamaroneck for 16 years but has also served working 
in the communities of the Town of Yorktown and Town of 

New Castle. 

Maria’s retirement will not only be a huge loss for the 
Town of Mamaroneck but also to those that have had the 
pleasure of working with her as a colleague and friend for 

so many years. 

We want to wish Maria and her husband Denis who will 
be moving to Saratoga NY the best of luck in all of their  

future endeavors which we know will involve a lot of   
Happy Hours.  We hope she extends an invite to join them 

anytime she is back in Westchester. 

 

Happy Retirement Maria Gallagher! 



To Reach the Executive Board 

David Goldberg, President  764-3987 

Sally Veltidi , VP               771-3313 

Kim O’Brien , Secretary   864-3716 

Matt Trainor , Treasurer   769-7950 

Brian Gray, Past President   722-1191 

 

                       MEMBERS-AT-LARGE 
 

Beth Bricker    231-4645 

Bill Camarra   734-4226 

Jen Giusti   273-3000 

Bob Kaczmarek   722-1191 

Brittany Neider  238-6391 

Kyle Peterson  941-6560 

https://www.facebook.com/WRAPSNY/?fref=ts 

Copy and paste the above address 
for our WRAPS Facebook Page! Be 
sure to like the page to keep up to 
date on what’s happening within 

WRAPS.  

CALL FOR GRAPEVINE ARTICLES! 

 

The next issue of the Grapevine is scheduled to be 

printed in  March 2021! 

Anyone interested in submitting materials must do so 

by Wednesday, March 10, 2021 

Mail, Fax or E-mail Information to: 

Kyle Thornton ~ Town of Yorktown 

176 Granite Spring Road 

Yorktown Heights, NY 10598 

Fax: 914-245-1608 

kthornton@yorktownny.org 

WRAPS WEBSITE 

Since you are reading the Grapevine on the 

WRAPS website, why not explore the entire 

site! Check out our Vendor and Entertainer 

Members, our social/events page and our 

NEW Employment page! Have any idea for 

the website? Email Kyle Thornton at 

kthornton@yorktownny.org!  



WRAPS VENDOR & ENTERTAINER MEMBERS 
More listed at wrapsny.com 

 



Add. WRAPS VENDOR & ENTERTAINER MEMBERS 
More listed at wrapsny.com 

Are you an Entertainer or a business looking to 

reach a Parks & Recreation audience? Please 

check out: www.WRAPSNY.com for more infor-

mation on how to become a member of WRAPS!  

NYS Opening Guidelines 

If you have not received - below is a valuable resource as we move forward 

and continue to reopen. 

 

Statewide guidelines have been released for sports and recreation for regions 

effective July 6th for regions that have reached Phase 3. 

 

https://forward.ny.gov/statewide-guidelines 

https://forward.ny.gov/statewide-guidelines

